
The Town Office will be closed 

Monday October 9
th
, 2017 for 

Thanksgiving. 

 

                                                    THE SCOOP  
           September/October 2017 

   
   

   

     
   

 

   

 

 

  

 
     

  
        

     

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   

 

                            
 

 

Town Council Meetings 
 

Council Meetings for the month of October will be held at 7:00 pm on 

Tuesday October 10
th

, 2017 and Monday, October 23
rd

, 2017, 

 in the Town Office at 78 Main Street. 

Lashburn Town Council: Mayor: Steven Turnbull 

Councillors: Laura Bowman, Alison Cheesman, 

Danelle Covey, Zach Halwachs and Kevin McNay. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
FITNESS NOW 

 

Fitness Now Gym in Lashburn 
Hours 5am-11pm 7 days a week 

Contact Danelle Covey @ 780-205-7433  
for info and questions 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

     

       

    

 

   

   

 

 

  

     

   

  

 

  

  

  

  

     

   

 

  

 

Lashburn Hotel & Liquor Vendor 
Remember you can get your permit 

and spirits for any occasion IE: 
Weddings, anniversaries, etcé at 

the Lashburn Hotel. 
Phone Don at 285-3303 

 

Janelle Churn  
Registered Massage Therapist  

Relaxation and Therapeutic Massage  
Monday -Friday  

Appointments between 8:00am - 5:00pm  
By appointment only  

Call or text 780 -205-5477 for appointments  

 

Minute with the Mayor        September 2017 
 

The leaves are turning colour which means fall is just around the corner. The Public 

Works employees are attempting to get a few jobs completed and things cleaned up and 

ready for winter.  

 

We are making great progress on the improvements to Heritage Park in the past few 

days.  As you can see we have removed the old outdoor rink structure. The site is being 

prepared for the replacement boards which are almost complete and will be arriving 

soon. The goal is to have the rink operational for winter enjoyment. To the east of the 

outdoor rink the Public Works employees are preparing the ground for the skatepark. 

The site will have a paved surface. The skatepark ramps and jumps have all arrived and 

are stored close to the site. The Town would like to thank Scorpion Oilfield Services for 

donating the equipment to haul the skatepark from Kitscoty. Once the site is prepared 

and the weather cooperates the paving crew is able to complete their work. We are very 

excited about the near completion of stage 2 of development in the park. I know that 

many young people are excited about the skatepark opening!  

 

The Town of Lashburn will be holding a By-election October 25th, 2017. Nominations 

are now open for the position and close on September 20th. If you are interested in 

becoming involved with Town Council I encourage you to let your name stand for 

Councillor. Also encourage any friend or neighbor to get involved and let their name 

stand for the position. Serving on Council is a great way to facilitate change in our 

community. If you have any questions about what the position entails feel free to contact 

any member of Town Council.  

 

The SB90 product we used on 2nd Street East and on 2nd Avenue has been a success! 

Town employees will continue to repair and fix any small areas of concern in the road. 

Council will reevaluate the use of the material and have discussions in regards to 

proceeding in the spring with more streets. If you would like to make a comment in 

regards to the product used on the streets please talk to any member of Council or drop 

off your comments/suggestions at the Town Office.  

 

I encourage you to submit questions or concerns that you would like addressed in the 

next Minute with the Mayor in October. Simply drop the question off at the Town 

Office or email me directly at steven_turnbull@hotmail.ca.  You can also check out my 

Facebook page at Mayor of Lashburn Steven Turnbull. 



 

All Saintsô Church 

Sunday Worship - 9:30am 

Morning Prayer  - 9:00am, Monday and Tuesday 
 

Rev. Jessie is organizing a Spiritual Circle and welcomes 

ideas and input. Not restricted to particular religion, the 

members of the Circle are encouraged to explore God 

through their own life experiences and to express and 

share these experiences. 

 Please contact Jessie at 306 285-3228 (office),  

306 307-5256 (text message), epeijie@gmail.com. 

         

 

    

 

    

 
   

   
  

 

 

 
    

 

 

        

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

   
 

    

  

  

 
  

 

     

 

 

   

 

BARKING DOGS UNDER BYLAW NO. 5-2008 
 

There has been some complaints on social media 

about dogs barking excessively in the Town of 

Lashburn.  The Town Office has received some 

complaints, but not to the extent that there is on 

social media. 
 

If you are concerned about barking dogs, the 

appropriate action is to inform the Town Office 

directly.  You will need to make a written complaint 

including the house number where the dog is barking 

excessively so that the Town Office can contact the 

home owner and try to rectify the situation 

immediately, usually by way of a letter stating the 

facts of the bylaw and repercussions of contravention 

of the bylaw.  The more information you can supply 

to the Town – house number, type of dog, owner of 

dog, is helpful. 
 

If the barking situation continues, a Dog Control 

Ticket can be issued on the home owner.  In order 

for the Town of Lashburn to issue the ticket, you will 

need to obtain a Barking Dog Log that is required to 

be filled out over a period of five days and returned 

to the Town.  The Barking Dog Log is the proof that 

the Town would use to write the ticket and assess a 

fine.  
 

The person receiving the ticket can pay the fine 

voluntarily within seven days.  If the person 

receiving the ticket does not pay the fine, the ticket 

has to be prosecuted in a court of law.  A Provincial 

Court Judge would determine whether the dog is 

actually in contravention of the Town’s Dog Control 

Bylaw.  The Judge would base his judgement on the 

proof that the ticket was written on, which is the 

Barking Dog Log.  The person filling out the 

Barking Dog Log would be the witness at the court 

proceeding.   
 

You may request a copy of the Dog Control Bylaw 

at any time. 
 

While this process may seem onerous, it allows for 

the person who is deemed guilty of the offence, to 

exercise his right to defend the particular offence.  

This requirement is set out in THE 

MUNICPALITIES ACT where it states 

municipalities have the power to make bylaws 

respecting enforcement including creating offences 

where a party is guilty of the offence and on 

summary conviction, are liable to penalties. 
 

The Council of the Town of Lashburn invites you to 

share your ideas and make suggestions on the 

process for dealing with barking dogs or dogs 

running at large. 

Lashburn Legion #73 

The Lashburn Legion has lost another 

comrade. We were honored to 

participate in the service for Comrade 

Ed Mawdsley on August 11, 2017.  

Ed had been a Legion member for 57 

years and was a proud Canadian and 

Legion member. WE WILL 

REMEMBER……WE WILL 

REMEMBER. 

We are starting to gear up for 

Remembrance Day and ordering 

poppy supplies. Our next meeting is 

October 10, Tuesday at the Seniors 

Centre at 7.30. 

Enjoy the rest of your summer! 

Tighnduin News  
 

Welcome:  Melvin and Velma  

Farewell:   Jean  

Gentle Yoga:  Mondayõs - at 10:00 am  

September 18, 25 October 2,9 and 16  

Games Nite:  Tuesdayõs - at 7:00  pm  

September 19, 26 October 3,10 and 17  

Coffee Morning:  

Wednesdayõs - September 20 at 9:30 am  

Wellness Clinic:  

Thursday October 5  at 9:00 am  

Bingo:  

Fridayõs - September 22 and October 6  

at 7:30 pm  

Thanks to the Bowling Alley board for a recent 

bingo and to community members who helped 

out the social club over the summer  

Music and other fun:  

September 19 ð Lunch at Blue Sky Diner in 

Maidstone. October musical event to be 

announced  

Birthdays:  

Mel  

Letõs cross our fingers and hope for a lovely fall!  

St James United Church 
 

Our Summer is almost over and our services have resumed at  

St. James. Remember service times are at 10:00 A.M. on the 

second and fourth Sunday of each month. Come join us and 

share this time of fellowship. 

 

Our thoughts are with Don Retzaff, Velma and family as well as 

Yvonne Wilson as she recovers from her hospital stay and any 

others who are struggling with health issues. We wish Jean 

Milne the very best in her new home in Lloydminster. We are 

thrilled to hear Jason and Mandy Reece’s progress in their 

recovery. 

 

Thank you to all the people who work tirelessly to keep the 

church doors open. 

 

A congregational meeting is scheduled at 7:00 P.M. on 

September 27, 2017. 

 

Lashburn Centennial Museum  

 

What's New at the Museum?  

 

Lashburn Museum is preparing the Legion to 

be the new ho me of the Veteransõ Gallery. 

The Veteransõ Gallery is full of heroic and 

interesting stories and artifacts. Come see for 

yourself!  
 

If you'd like to donate to the museum or 

specifically the Veterans' Gallery, please 

make your cheque out to the Town of 

Lashburn and specify that it is for the 

museum. The Town is faithful in passing on 

the funds to us, and they will issue you a 

donor's receipt.  
 

Lashburn Centennial Museum  

96 Main Street  

P.O. Box 275, Lashburn SK, S0M 1H0  
 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com /Lashburn -

Centennial -Museum -247827855409220/   
 

For Appointments contact  

 Kathy 306 -285-7288,  

Murray 306 -821-7590 or the  

 Town Office 306 -285-3533 



 

Tanning Packages 

 available at Jaz-eez Hair and Esthetics located 86 Main Street in Lashburn. 
 

50 Minutes - $45.00 + Tax 
 

100 Minutes - $55.00 + Tax 
 

200 Minutes - $75.00 + Tax 
 

Drop ins – Up to 10 Minutes - $10.00 + Tax 

*LOTIONS – GOGGLES – BRONZERS* 
 

Call (306) 285-4599 for more info 

Library News 
 

 

New Lashburn Library Hours  

 beginning September 1, 2017 

Monday                  Closed 

Tuesday                9:00 - Noon 

Wednesday            6:30 – 9:30 pm 

Thursday 1:30 – 4:30 pm 
 

Book Club at 7:00 pm on the 

2nd Wednesday of the month 

Friday             10:00 am – 3:00 pm 
 

Preschool Story time to be 

Announced 
 

“Like” Lashburn Library Facebook 

page to keep up with new books 

and programming at the Library 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                        

 
  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
       

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Housing Available 

Tighnduin Home/ Lashburn Housing Authority  
 

*Applications available at  

Lashburn Town Office or any Sask. Housing 

Authority.  

Guidelines as per Sask. Housing Corp. 
 

>>>All Senior applications welcome<<< 
 

Questions can be directed to 
Karen Richardson, mngr    

*Ph. 780-205-3235 

*Email - managerlashburn@sasktel.net 

 

 

 

Chris Brinklow Music  

Event DJ   

Weddings, School dance, Holiday Socials  

and more  

Over 15 years of DJ experience.  

(639) 840-0035  

chrisbrinklow@me.com  

fb.me/ChrisBrinklowMusic  

 

 

Cindy’s Place 
 

is now operating the 

restaurant and lounge 

services at the Lashburn 

Town & Country Golf 

Club. 
 

Monday – Friday from  

8:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Breakfast     •     Dinner      

•     Full Course Meals     

 •     Take Out 

Great Meals     •     Great View      

•     Great Fellowship 
 

Come and Visit us 

For more Information call  

(306) 285-3232 

 

 

The Tea Cozy 
Located inside  

Jaz-eez Hair & Esthetics 

 Located at 86 Main Street  

in Lashburn.  

(306) 285 4599 

Open 10-3  

Tuesday - Saturday 

Speciality Loose Tea: 

*Flavored Black *Rooiboos 

* Herbal & Wellness 

*Green *White *Oolong 

*Special Blends *Sweet 

Treats 

*Daily Steeped Selection 

*Tea Infused Jelly 

Accessories: 

*Pots *Mugs *Travel Cups 

*Sachets 

* Honey Sticks & More. 

Lashburn Golf Club 

For the 2017 Golf Season 

Parents of children under 14, purchasing a membership for the 

year can take their child(ren) along golfing free of charge, 

accompanied by a parent! 

(Some restrictions apply) 

!!*NEW*NEW*NEW!! 

Ask about our FREE golf lessons for children under 14 years 

of age!  

Call for more information (306) 285-3232 

 
Fragrance & Paraben Free  Organic Ingredients  

Alcohol Fr ee  Results Last 7-10 Days 

Flawless Rich Brown Colour  Custom Blended  

Hypoallergenic  20 Minute Appointment  

Ƌ Rayanne Pynten Ƌ 306-307-4231 Ƌ rayanne@organictan.ca  Ƌ www.organictan.ca  Ƌ 
 
 

 

 

Cathy Gilbertson 

Registered 

Massage Therapist 

For Appointments 

Call 

306.285.3851 

Lashburn, Sask 

 

 

If you have any events 

you would like to see put 

onto the Town Website 

please let us know. You 

can send a message to 

our Facebook page, call 

(306) 285-3533, stop by 

the office, or e-mail 

townoflashburn.carly@ 

sasktel.net  
 

If you are aware of any street lights that are out in the Town of Lashburn, Please report them 

to: 
 

 
 

In Saskatchewan call: 310-2220, Out of province call:  

1-888-355-5589 or on the SaskPower website http://www.saskpower.com/  
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